
I read the document. Simultaneously divisive and so 
very typical. I was there today. I know the organizer, 
not well, but well enough to agree with what she is 
doing here, and why she is doing it. 

She is not some crazy white extremist. She's a 27-year-
old young lady whose husband is now out of work in a 
desperate economic situation because of the 
government's panic driven (unconstitutional) policies. 

But what about the people that actually showed up to 
show their disapproval of the lockdown? I saw old, 
young, Black, Asian, Hispanic, White -- all races were 
well represented. 

I can't tell you whether the LGBTQ community was there 
or not. But, as a member of the press, I think it would 
be incumbent upon you to find out. 

As for my role, I agreed to be a co-host because I 
believe the government has been heavy-handed in handing 
down its panic driven decrees (many of which don't even 
make sense) without any thought or consideration of the 
unintended consequences in both economic and human 
terms. 

I, like pretty much everyone else in the USA, don't 
want to get sick. Back in March, I accepted the idea 
that if we just quarantine for a month or so, we should 
be all right. But now we are past that. We were told, 
that the virus was so deadly it would kill millions, 
then hundreds of thousands, then tens of thousands. 

The fact of the matter is, without knowing the 
denominator in the "fatality rate" equation, they can't 
actually predict how many will die. At what point do we 
(voters) say, "enough is enough?" 

For some, the answer may be 18 months. For others, it 
may be days. For me, the answer is "about six weeks." 



If the LGBTQ community wants to get out and do their 
own protest of the lockdown, I'll support it by sharing 
it with all my followers and by showing up. Same with 
any other minority community. 

This is not a partisan issue. This is a constitutional 
issue. Stay focused.


